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DATES TO REMEMBER 
Friday 1st Sept – Father’s Day Stall 

5th – 6th Sept Room 5 Camp 

Friday 8th Sept School Closure 

11th – 12th Sept Room 10 Camp 

13th – 14th Sept Room 6 Camp 

14th Sept Assembly 

22nd Sept Sports Day 
 

ASSEMBLY AWARDS 

Assembly this Friday at 9am 

Congratulations to the 
students who received 
awards at our assembly. 
WELL DONE! 

Room 9 

Tanu and Elise  
 

Room 10   
Summer and Zoe 

 

Room 12  
Ryan and Jarrod 

 

Room 3  
Chloe and Zali 

 

Room 4 

Iesha and Mark I 
 

Room 5 
Cohen and Zoe 

 

Room 6  

Ashley K and Matilda 
 

Room 7 
Charlotte and Ylli 

 

Room 8 
Stuart and Lauren 

 

Fortnightly Focus 

Honesty!  
 

Principal’s Information 
We all enjoyed the Book Week  events last week including the colourful 
parade of costumes. It was wonderful seeing so many students (and staff) 
getting involved and the many parents and family members who came 
along. A big thank you to Cheryl Seabrook and her helpers for her 
organisation leading up to the week, the Escape to Everywhere quiz and 
the wonderful display in the library.  
 

This week the students enjoyed a visit from the Questacon Science Circus. 
They performed several experiments including rockets, air and liquids.  
Thank you to Mrs Winter for organising these sessions.  
  

Sports Day is Friday, 22nd of September. Students come to school as 
usual, and after the roll is called we will walk up to the Waikerie 
Community Sports Centre. Further information will be sent out with details 
about lunches, parent helpers and the running of the day.  
 

Next week sees the beginning of September which means hats  should be 
back on at recess and lunch. Reminders will be given during week 7, and 
from Monday 11th September it will then be ‘no hats no play’.  
 
Included with this newsletter is a Waikerie Primary School Parent Survey (on 

green paper). Please take the time to complete the survey as your 
feedback is important in helping to identify areas for improvement and 
future directions for the school.  The survey is due back at school by 
Monday 18th September.  
 
Tim Whetstone MP visited our school today. Our School leaders, Josh and 
Lilly-Rose confidently took him on a school tour where he had the 
opportunity to meet classes and staff. Rueben and Harveen also talked 
about the YET team and our Environmental Education teams.  
 

School Governing Council is holding a Pie Drive fundraiser. Please see the 
attached order form which has a variety of yummy family sized savoury 
and sweet pies available. The money raised will go towards supporting the 
Carly Ryan community presentation and some school pool equipment.  
Orders are due by 7th September and pies will be delivered on Thursday 
14th September. 

Kind regards, 
Megan 

 

Deputy Principal’s Information 
How are you going with the Premier’s Reading Challenge – remember that 
this finishes on the 9th September. 
 
Don’t forget we have a school closure for the Adelaide Show, on Friday 8th 
September. 

http://www.waikerieps.sa.edu.au/
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SCHOOL NEWS Waikerie Primary School 

 

Student Wellbeing Leader’s Information – Alison Pietsch 
 
Father’s Day Stall: 
This Friday 1st September is our Father’s Day Stall. Each class will visit the stall and have the opportunity to buy a gift 
from .50c-$5.00. 
We wish a very happy Father’s Day to everyone in a fathering role!  

 
The Carly Ryan Foundation Online Safety Presentation 
Internet usage and online safety are significant issues for our students today and seem to be affecting children at 
younger ages. Schools are at the forefront of these issues and we feel that it is our responsibility to help educate and 
empower both children and parents/carers to keep our children safe in the online world. The Carly Ryan Foundation was 
founded by Sonya Ryan, the mother of Carly Ryan, a 15 year old girl who tragically lost her life to an online predator, at 
Port Elliott, South Australia, in 2007. Sonya Ryan has done a huge amount of research and work in educating children 
and families about online safety and was recently recognised for her work, winning South Australian of the Year in 2016.  
 
On Wednesday September 27th, Sonya will be at Waikerie Primary School, presenting a student session for Years 5-7. 
This will be followed up with a community event at 7pm (at Waikerie Primary School), which is open to all 
parents/carers in our community. We encourage children (year 6 +) to attend this session with you. 

 
If your child uses the internet, especially social media and online-gaming – we urge you to come along and hear Sonya’s 
story. Waikerie Primary School are currently fundraising to provide this as a FREE community event, but are calling for 
support from any local community groups or businesses that would like to support this worthy cause. Please contact me 
(Alison Pietsch) at school 8541 2733 or email alison.butterfield579@schools.sa.edu.au to RSVP to the event or if you’re 

able to help with sponsorship. 

ENVIRO CHALLENGE # 1 
 

We are really happy to see many families 
participating in the Enviro Challenge. 
The “Take a Walk in Nature” saw our families 
exploring many different areas around Waikerie. 
 
Bird Hide: Jayde, Cliffs: George, Fruit Property: 
Brody, Lookout: Sahara, River: Hudson, Observing 
Animals: Anila, Cliff Top Walk and Murray River 
Queen: Emily, Exploring Grandma’s Fruit Block: 
Ashley 
 
We would love to see photographs which we can 
share. 
 
  

mailto:alison.butterfield579@schools.sa.edu.au
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COMMUNITY NEWS   Waikerie Primary School 

 
 

    School Holiday Cupcake Decorating 
Come and join us at the Community Centre 
          $2 per person per session 
    Thursday 5th October 10am – 11am 
    Thursday 12th October 10am -11am 
Children must be accompanied by an adult 
 
   Bookings essential to ac.care 8541 2081 
 
 
 
 

            Pi:lu Bus Visiting Waikerie 
                 Thursday 31st August 
11am – 2pm Crush Terrace – next to AC Care 
          For all Aboriginal Health Needs 
 
20th -26th August is Hearing Awareness Week 
 
             For more information contact: 
         Riverland Aboriginal Health Service 
        Corinne Thompson    08 8588 0420 
   Email: Corinne.thompson@health.sa.gov.au 
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